Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Meeting
401 Lake Drive
July 9, 2019
Final
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Board Members Present:  Tony Spakauskas, Jack Andre, Bonnie Blades, Mike Snapp, Gina Swartwood and Ginny Rice

Board Members Not Present:  Gary Heal, Asha Andreas and Alyssa Holiday

Staff Present:  Rhea Webster – Association Manager

Property Owners and Guests Present:  Steven Mikulich, Brandon Mikulich, Rose Marie Ray, Brandon Postanowicz and Peggy Williams
	
Call to Order:  Tony Spakauskas, President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners' Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  He stated that the meeting is being recorded, and Robert’s Rules of Order govern the proceedings.  He reminded all present to not speak until recognized by the Chair.

Without objection the election of officers and the reaffirmation of committees were tabled until the August meeting of the Board when more directors are present.

Public Comment:  None offered

Approval of Minutes:  Mike Snapp made a motion to accept the minutes from the June 11, 2019 meeting, distributed previously via email.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  The minutes were approved as written.

Office Update:  Rhea Webster reported the following:

· Mark Perry, the accountant from Alta Group will be in the office one day in the coming weeks to conduct the audit, which usually takes between four and six hours.  A package of documents will be prepared for his review.
· The computer crashed again although it restarted without hesitation.  Ethan from Zeeger Computer Company [arzyNet, Inc.] will conduct a site visit Thursday.

Committee Reports:  

Action Items:  In Jeff’s absence Rhea reported that a Request for Proposals for this year’s paving contract was published in the Calvert Recorder and sent to several contractors who have submitted proposals in the past.  The pre-bid meeting is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. July 25th, with the bid opening set for 10:00 a.m. August 1st.  Letters will be sent to affected property owners prior to the commencement of work.




Operational/Roads Committee:  In Gary’s absence, Rhea reported that Gary and Jeff conducted a site visit to several areas, and the following issues are in need of attention:

· There is a pothole on Overlook Drive that needs to be filled. 
· An area of pavement near the River View Causeway is cracking due to roots from a nearby tree.  The area in question should be milled and re-paved, however River View Drive is not scheduled to be repaved for two more years.  Gary will work with Rodney Thomas, our day laborer to do a temporary repair of the area.

In addition, the hedge trimmer is missing from the shed.  Gary would like to order a new one, as it is a useful piece of equipment.  After discussion, Gary was authorized to spend up to $500.00 on a new trimmer.  Two contractors who may have used the equipment have been or will be contacted.  Both are considered honest individuals who would not have intentionally taken the trimmer.

Finance Committee:  The Balance Sheet and Profit and Loss Statements were distributed.  The budget for FY 20 was approved by the membership during the June 25th meeting.  There is an outstanding amount that will be paid to Karl Bowen for his ongoing three-year cutback ($21,000 total contract, with $10,000 having been paid).

Environmental Committee:  Bonnie Blades stated that the method of cutting down the dead Phragmites continues to be considered.  Two residents are looking at a piece of equipment that Tony has that might be used.  The vegetation removal permit is approved, and there is a two-year period during which natural vegetation is allowed to take hold.  If it does not, we will be required to mitigate by re-planting the area where the Phragmites have been removed.

Safety Committee:  No report

Welcome Committee:  Rhea reported that three buckets have been distributed in the past two weeks.  Gina and Asha will assemble additional buckets when Asha returns from vacation.

Erosion Control Committee:  Mike Snapp reported that the committee met on the 29th of June and is considering the installation of a breakwater to address erosion at the community beach.  The community of Swan Point has several similar to the one being considered, and they appear to be successfully retaining beach areas. A breakwater should serve to stop erosion while also serving to accrete additional sand.  The Drum Point Club will be consulted prior to any final decision, and members from the Club are serving on the committee.

Old Business:  

New Business:

Septic – Drain Field – A property owner on Leason Cove has asked that the Board approve his request to have a septic field placed in the Drum Point Right of Way (his field has failed or is failing, and the lot is small and adjacent to water).  Rhea will contact the office of Environmental Health at the Calvert County government for more information [Brooke Hebb of Environmental Health was subsequently contacted and has resolved the issue without having to use the Drum Point Right of Way].




Public Comment:  Steven Mikulich, a property owner and resident, stated that he and a group of other interested residents have requested permission from the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) to remove fallen trees from the area that separates the community beach from the Drum Point Club beach.  The following was noted:

· The group feels that, since the area below the mean high water mark is technically public trust property, it should be accessible by all [The Association Board and the Drum Point Club Board understands that this is public property].
· The Drum Point Club replaced the fence that has been in disrepair since the Solomons Volunteer Fire Department had to gain access a number of years ago due to a fire on Club property.  This has drawn criticism from property owners who have been trespassing on Club property, above the mean high water mark, despite the placement of No Trespassing signs.
· The group should voice their concerns to the Drum Point Club, as the fence and trees are on Club property.  If the Club approves of the plan for removal of vegetation, the Board will grant access via the community beach.  Rhea will forward contact information for Mary Ann McGowan, President of the Drum Point Club Board, to Steven Mikulich.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 6, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
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